Oak View Primary and Nursery School

Woods Avenue, Hatfield, Herts. AL10 8NW



Tel:01707 280590 Fax:01707 280599 e-mail:admin@oakview.herts.sch.uk

Headteacher: Neil Richardson

28th June 2024

September Staffing and Transition Day

Dear Parent / Carer

Unbelievably, we only have 15 days left of the school year and they are a very busy 15 days for the school. I would just like to share some key information with you all, so you and your child / children are aware.

September Staffing Changes

Ms Stuart has successfully been appointed as full time Deputy Head from September. This role is non-class based and Ms Stuart will be supporting me and the SLT to further grow and improve our school. Ms Stuart will be replaced in Year 2 by **Miss Worger**, who has been a Year 1 teacher for the past 3 years in a school in North London.

Miss Dunn will be leaving us at the end of term after 3 successful years at Oak View. She has taken up an overseas post from September as a Year 1 teacher. Miss Dunn will be replaced by **Miss White** who is currently a Year 1 teacher at another Hertfordshire Primary School.

Mr Franklin has successfully been appointed a teaching role at a North London 4 form entry school from September. This is a great opportunity to further grow and develop as a teacher. Mr Franklin started working at Oak View as a Teaching Assistant in 2017, left to continue his training and then progressed to his present role. Mr Franklin will be replaced by **Miss Panaitache** who has taught at a Bedfordshire School for the last 10 years.

Mrs Stoica has covered Nursery this year while Miss Pascoe has been on maternity leave. She has a new job closer to home from September in another nursery class. Mrs Archer will be moving into Nursery and we welcome **Miss Middleton** to Lowry Class.

Ms Lupo has returned from maternity leave this term after the birth of her first child. Ms Lupo has decided to take a break from teaching to spend more time with her family. We wish her good luck and happy times with all the next steps of parenthood.

Mrs Taylor will be going on maternity leave from the end of this term. We wish her well and look forward to seeing her back in school next year.

Miss Pascoe is returning from maternity leave next week. She has a change of role in school next year supporting EYFS and KS1 classes on a part time basis.











To all the staff who are leaving at the end of the term, I would like to say a BIG thank you for all their hard work and commitment to Oak View. Every member of staff has added and brought a fantastic experience to our pupils. I wish them all success in their next endeavours and hope their time at Oak View will never be forgotten. Thank you & Good Luck.

Transition Day - Thursday 11th July

Year 6 children will be attending their new secondary schools on this day, so we will take this opportunity to do our own transition day in school.

After registration the children will meet their new teacher and TA and will then spend the day in their new classroom. They will return to their current classroom for collection at the end of the day.

The children will be informed of their new classes on Monday 8th July, giving the teachers time to prepare them for transition on Thursday. A letter will be sent out to parents as well on that day.

Mrs Young and her team have already been preparing some children for the changes and these children will be informed in advance, so the anxiety and pressure is not too much on transition day.

The teaching structure for 2024/25 will be:

Classes 2024 /25	Teacher
Nursery	Mrs Archer
Lowry	Miss Middleton
Van Gogh	Miss Melia
Year 1 Seurat	Miss White
Year 1 Picasso	Mr Barnes
Year 2 Monet	Miss Risley
Year 2 Turner	Miss Worger
Year 3 Tissot	Mr Cahill
Year 3 Renoir	Miss Lee
Year 4 Matisse	Mrs Huke / Mrs Pyzer
Year 4 Kandinsky	Mr Sullivan
Year 5 Escher	Mrs Wombwell
Year 5 Klimt	Miss Panaitache
Year 6 Morris	Mrs Riaz
Year 6 Mackintosh	Mrs Wan

Kind regards

Mr N Richardson Head Teacher









